MACDONALD COLLEGE RAILWAY STATIONS, EXPRESS AND TELEGRAPH OFFICES: STE. ANNE DE BELLEVUE, QUE. SCHOOL FOR TEACHERS OFFICE OF THE DEAN POST OFFICE: MACDONALD COLLEGE, QUE., CANADA 29th November, 1930. Sir Arthur Currie, McGill University, MONTREAL. Que., Dear Sir Arthur, I received your letter of November 26th suggesting a review of the last 10 years of our activities, and also a private statement of such things as might be considered confidential. Although in conversation with you you intimated that it might be possible for me to prepare such a report myself, I have already spoken about your desire to two members of the staff, and find that I shall, as I expected, receive every assistance in giving you information such as you desire, and such as you might wish to use in public. I shall, naturally, make any confidential statements myself. You may rely on having this report before the end of March. Some of the facts will require to be dug out during the Christmas vacation. Yours faithfully, Inclanford KC. Dean.